Dear Flavia:

Jüri Talvet wrote to me a few minutes ago from Toronto and told me that the Festival of Val-David was a great success. Also he has sent me some pictures and your text of thanks in French. 

I am delighted to hear about this success, which without doubt is the result of yours tireless efforts, and I congratulate you.

Also I like to give you thanks for your collaboration en la diffusion of poetry and culture, a task in which very few of us are implicated, contributing our efforts and our generosity: the world necessitates these efforts.   

Warmest greetings from Barcelona. (9 October, 2013)

Albert Lazaro Tinault

